
Annual Report of the Clinical Section of CPA (2006-2007)

Section Executive
The 2006-2007 Executive Committee consisted of Catherine Lee (Past-Chair), Christine Purdon (Chair), Deborah Dobson (Chair-Elect), John Pearce (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrew Ryder (Member-at-Large), and Andrea Ashbaugh (Student Representative). The Executive met in person during the 2006 conference, held a full-day meeting in January, 2007, and held teleconferences in the fall and the spring. In between meeting times, the executive was in touch almost daily through e-mail and phone.

Membership
The Section maintains a healthy membership with 497 members and 228 student members (total of 725) which represents sustained growth over recent years. 
Convention Program
The Section is contributing a full program to the 2007 convention. In addition to general programming with several poster sessions, 6 workshops, 7 theory review sessions, and 12 symposia, the Clinical Section is sponsoring: (1) a CPA-invited presentation by David Zuroff on treatment of depression; (2) a pre-convention workshop by John Walker on treatment of the anxious child; (3) a master-clinician workshop by Martin Antony on treatment of obsessive-compulsive disorder; (4) a public lecture by Martin Antony on anxiety problems;  5) a workshop entitled “Enhancing Care of Older Adults in Your Clinical Practice”, led by Maggie Gibson, a workshop on “Balancing Work and Personal Life in Academe”, led by Catherine Lee, a workshop entitled “I’ve Got My Clinical Psychology Ph.D…So Now What?”, led by Peter Bradley; (5) a symposium entitled “Beyond Trauma: The Role of Individual Differences in the Development of Post-Traumatic Stress”, convened by Steve Taylor, and a symposium entitled “The Canadian Anxiety Disorders Treatment Guidelines Initiative: An Interactive Symposium”, convened by Richard Swinson.

Awards 
In recognition of his important contribution to Canadian clinical psychology, the Section will award Fellow status to Martin Antony. David Zuroff and Steve Taylor were awarded Fellow status last year and will receive their awards at the convention in Ottawa 2007. Sarah Bellefontaine from the University of Ottawa  will receive the Clinical Section Ken Bowers Award for Student Research. 

Communications
The Section’s biannual newsletter, Canadian Clinical Psychologist, was published under the editorship of Margo Watt and Jessey Bernstein, who are implementing a number of initiatives, including profiling of advocates of evidence-based practice, a feature on communicating with the media, and profiling of Student members who are involved in unique projects relevant to clinical psychology. The Section website was maintained by the Executive with the assistance of Dan Berman. The clinical listserve continues to be used judiciously for section business and for announcements of employment opportunities. We plan to work with CPA head office to develop ways of reducing the amount of spam the listserve receives.
Projects 
Advocacy

The Section’s strategic planning continues to focus on advocacy. As identified in the 2005 survey and confirmed at the 2005 ABM the main themes we have pursued are advocacy and taking a more proactive stance on evidence-based practice. The development and promotion of psychology fact sheets was coordinated this year by Andrew Ryder who has overseen the publicizing of the factsheets to national, provincial, and regional groups, and who has spearheaded the effort to develop formal policies and guidelines for the development and maintenance of factsheets.
Supporting Students

The Section supports student involvement by having a student representative on the executive. This year, we are developing ways of supporting students financially by hiring them to assist with administrative tasks of the executive. The Section supports student involvement in the CPA annual conference by recognizing the most meritorious submission through the Clinical Section Ken Bowers Award for Student Research, which is accompanied by $750. This year, we have introduced three student travel awards for the most meritorious poster submissions as judged by the students themselves, with monetary awards of $500, $200 and $200 each. The Section also offers free attendance at a pre-convention workshop to a student campus representative and the Section Student Representative who assist in registration. The Section is supporting students’ professional development through the development of a Student Grant program to assist students in financing clinical workshops in their academic settings. Finally, Student members who are involved in unique projects relevant to clinical psychology will be profiled in the newsletter.
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